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NOTES OF MEETINGS OF THE STATUTORY LICENSING 
REGULATORY BOARD SUB COMMITTEE 

 
16th December, 2014 

 
1 Present: Councillors C Wraith (Chairman), Tracey Cheetham and 

Worton together with Councillor Frost (Reserve Member). 
 
2. Declarations of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interest  
 

There were no declarations of pecuniary or non-pecuniary interest from 
Members in respect of items on the agenda. 

  
3. Application to vary a Premises Licence – The Royal, Barnsley 

Road, Brugh Green, Barnsley  
 

The Panel considered an application for a variation to the premises 
licence in respect of The Royal, Barnsley Road, Barugh Green, Barnsley 
which was located within close proximity to a residential area. 
 
After hearing all the evidence presented including representations made 
by Responsible Authorities and Interested Parties, the Sub-Committee 
decided that in view of there being no prejudice to the Licensing 
Objectives, the application to vary the Licence be approved in 
accordance with the proposals contained within the Operating Schedule 
detailed within the report and subject to the additional condition proposed 
by the Pollution Control Service and to which the applicant agreed and 
which was detailed in writing as follows: 
 
‘All live an recorded music performed outdoors will cease no later than 
10.00 pm and that these activities will be limited to the months of April to 
September.  Also, noise from any live performance of recorded music 
should not be noticeable above the normal background noise in any 
habitable room of the nearest noise sensitive premises.’ 
 

12th January, 2015 
 

4 Present: Councillors C Wraith (Chairman), Richardson and 
Sixsmith together with Councillor J Carr (Reserve 
Member). 

 
5. Declarations of Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interest  
 

There were no declarations of pecuniary or non-pecuniary interest from 
Members in respect of items on the agenda. 

 
6. Application for a Review of the Premises Licence – The Digital Bar, 

Wellington Street, Barnsley  
 
The Panel considered an application by the South Yorkshire Police for a 
review of the Premises Licence in respect of The Digital Bar, Wellington 
Street, Barnsley.   
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After hearing all the evidence presented including representations made, 
the Sub-Committee considered this application in the context of the 
Licensing Objectives and particularly Objectives: 
 

1 The Prevention of Crime and Disorder; and  
2 Public Safety 

 
In the absence of evidence by the South Yorksnire Police to support their 
claims and in particular, the non disclosure of the Police Incident Logs, 
the decision of the Sub-Committee was that no action be taken in 
respect of the premises licence 
 
The decision of the Sub-Committee was unanimous. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

............................... 
Chairman 


